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March 11, 2025 

Honorable Representative Ashley Carrick 
Chair, House State Affairs Committee  
Alaska State Capitol, Room 120 
Juneau, Alaska 99801 

RE: AGDC’s Response to House State Affairs Committee Question on March 6, 2025  

Dear Representative Carrick: 

This letter is in response to a question raised in the March 6, 2025, meeting of the House State Affairs 
Committee by Representative Vance regarding House Bill 119, specifically regarding permits pertaining to 
the inactive Alaska Stand Alone Pipeline (ASAP) Project.  

When do the permits for the ASAP Project expire? 

The Alaska Gasline Development Corporation (AGDC) previously obtained Federal and State of Alaska 
permits and authorizations for the ASAP Project. The scope of the ASAP Project included a Fairbanks 
lateral pipeline. These permits and authorizations are detailed as follows.  

Federal Permits and Authorizations: 

• U.S. Army Corps of Engineers of Engineers Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) and 
Supplemental EIS 

• U.S. Army Corps of Engineers and Bureau of Land Management Joint Record of Decision 

• U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Wetland Proffered Permit (This permit was not finalized) 

• U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Cultural Resources Programmatic Agreement 

• Cultural Resources Management Plan 

• U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service Biological Opinion 

State of Alaska Permits and Authorizations 

• Alaska Department of Natural Resources Right-of-Way Lease (expires July 25, 2041) 

• Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation 401 Water Quality Certification (Linked to U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers Permit above) 

• Alaska Department of Transportation and Public Facilities Highway Use Agreement 

Unless specifically noted above, the listed permits and authorizations do not have specific expiration 
dates.  
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Please contact the AGDC office if you have further questions. 

Sincerely, 

Frank T. Richards 
President 

cc:  Mary Siroky, AGDC  
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